
The Honorable President and August 13, 2023 

Members of the City Council 

City Hall, Room 400 

Position: Does Not Oppose 

The Department of Finance is herein reporting on City Council Bill 23-0375 – City Property - 

Renaming REACH! Partnership School Field to Senator Robert L. Dalton Stadium, the purpose of which is 

to rename the REACH! Partnership School Field to Senator Robert L. Dalton Stadium.  

Background 

Senator Robert L. Dalton was the first Black State Senator that represented East Baltimore. Naming the 

REACH Partnership School Field after Senator Dalton will recognize his accomplishments and dedication 

to East Baltimore and Coldstream Homestead Montebello. 

Fiscal Impact 

The Department of Finance anticipates that this legislation will have a minimal fiscal impact for the City. 

The City received a $1.25 million State grant for the development of the stadium. This legislation will name 

the stadium after Senator Robert L. Dalton as part of the grant agreement. 

Conclusion 

Finance anticipates that this legislation will be of minimal cost to the City. This legislation will enable the 

City to access State funds to develop the stadium. 

For the reasons stated above, the Department of Finance does not oppose City Council Bill 23-0375. 
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